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♦ MENU SCHEDULE FOR THE FEBRUARY MEETING: 

 A thru H bring Side dish/Salad; I thru R bring Dessert; S thru Z bring Main Entrée  

♦ HOSTESS AND HOST AND GREETER FOR FEBRUARY:                                                                                          

 February Hostess: Jan Doughty  Greeter:  Stephen Blucher                                                                     
 (The Host/Hostess duties have been updated.  Thanks Lori.  Please see below.) 

♦ SENIOR SOCIAL:  February 23rd - the 4th Wednesday of the month. 

♦ 2023 DUES must be paid by February 28 if you want to remain a Chapter member. 

 

 

 

 

 Installation of Chapter 2023 Officers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CHAPTER COMMITTEES  

♦ Sunshine Committee:  Get Well cards were sent to Karen Buck, Sue Fletcher & Carol Jaworski.  (Electa is 
the Sunshine Committee & can be reached at 596-6787.  Please call her directly so she doesn’t hear 

about a  member second hand.) 

♦ Visit the Chapter website at  http://aarpchapter1100blackforest.weebly.com/ so you too can see the   

latest Chapter information & upcoming events.   

♦ CHANGE OF ADDRESS:  If you move please let Helen know so our member roster can be current and   

correct.  Also if you have a email address change.  Thanks. 

 

 

UPDATED HOST AND HOSTESS DUTIES:  Provide bread or rolls & butter or margarine; & provide table decora-

tions. Assist the Luncheon Coordinator with making sure the tables have table cloths, setting out salt & pep-

per on the tables, creamer & sweeteners on the coffee table, etc. And help with the clean-up, wash-up after 

the   luncheon.      Greeter duties remain the same. 

 

 

 

The next Driver Safety Class is scheduled for 29 March  from12:00 - 4:00PM in the Black Forest Lutheran  

Church Fellowship Hall.  You must pre-register for the class. Membership in AARP is NOT required.  
Contact Stephen Blucher at 719-597-5683 to register for the Black Forest class only.  

To find a course in Colorado Springs call 1-877-390-8806 or via the Internet at www.aarp.org/findacourse 

Thanks Stephen for the information. 

 

 



 

 

Meeting Minutes from January 11th: 

 

President Lehmann led us in our Pledge, then we had a silent prayer. This was nice, we could say a prayer any way we 
felt. 

 

Jim Belk, our Treasurer, gave a report and reminded us to pay our dues. This is important in many ways, one of which is 
so Helen can give us an up-to-date list of all of our members. 

 

Shredding is on again!! Elderwatch has given us the go ahead. Now we have to get approval from the Black Forest 
Lutheran Church to use their parking lot. It has been many years since we had a shredding event and I for one have 
boxes to be shredded, and I’m sure many in our community have some to. Now we need to determine how to get the 
word out. Fliers need to made, we need to think of places to hand them out, members to volunteer to spread the 
word and work the shredding event.  There will be more information on all of this later. 

 

We received a Thank You letter from the Shriners Children's hospital  The chapter made a donation to them in Waldo 
Pendleton’s name. Waldo was a big supporter of the hospital and we were glad to donate in his name. 

 

Our March meeting (the 8th) will be at the Golden Corral, the private room is reserved - now we just have to get there. 
This is a “pay your own lunch”. (I think we ask for the Senior lunch. Helen) The food there is always great and it’s an all 
you can eat banquet with an out-of-site dessert bar. Come hungry! 

 

A new handbook of Chapter rules and regulations for our chapter is being worked on . The last update was 2018 so it’s 
time to change some items and add some new ones. Stan Beckner and Helen Von Gunden have been working      
tirelessly for weeks to update the existing handbook. Thank you for all of your effort and time spent on this project. 

 

I have to mark my calendar for the 4th Wednesday of every month as it is the Senior Social, I completely forgot about 
it. Mark your calendar also. 

 

Miss Hidy has volunteered to be on the board this year, this is a good thing as she always brings great information to 
the meetings.  The Board meetings are the first Friday of every other month so the next one is March the 3rd.  Everyone 
is invited to join, it starts at 11:30 and goes on until we’re done. 

 

That’s it for now.  See ya’all next month. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Lin Rozak 

 

 

 

The Tax-Aide 2023 schedule is on the next 2 pages.  Thank you, again, to Melody Boshaw, our AARP Tax Aide 

District Coordinator, for sending us this information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


